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ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE – MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

MINUTES of the Management Committee meeting held on Monday 7th December  2015 at 7.00 pm at Council Chamber Essington Community Centre.

PRESENT             Councillor D J Clifft J P (Chairman)  Councillor D James
                               Councillor R Bradburn                       Councillor D E Clifft         
                               Councillor M Cole                              Councillor A Gibbons            
                               Councillor P Lever                             Councillor M Billingsley
                               Councillor K Pace                              Councillor J Smallman      
                               Councillor C Steel                              Councillor B Whitehouse                                            
The Chairman Councillor David Clifft J P opened the meeting and welcomed Members.
TENNANTS
None

1.    ApologiES
Councillors Mavis North(Vice-Chairman) & Beryl Tarbuck tendered their apologies.
2.   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
None
3.   Minutes of last meeting held oN 5th October 2015
The minutes were proposed by Councillor June Smallman and seconded by Councillor Bob Bradburn as an accurate record and carried.
4.   Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting

None
5.   centres

The Pavilions – no comments 
Long Lane – Teddybears Nursery – no comments
Long Lane - Open Space – The electricity substation is complete and the old building has been removed
Long Lane – Wyrley FC – no comments
High Hill – A resident has written in regarding the hedgerow enclosing signatures from other residents along with photographs of the present position.  Members discussed the hedgerow and agreed ask our Ground Maintenance contractor to visit the site and quote to fill in the gaps of the hedge, the hedge would then be maintain to current standards.
ECC –
Signage on the gates – The Chairman confirmed that signage has been erected on the middle gates following a number of incidents when school activities are ongoing motorists have locked in behind the gates.  The signage is informing motorists that the gates are locked at 6.30pm and will not be reopened until the following morning.
Fencing at the side of the site – The fence has fell down in the heavy winds, it has been temporarily put back, costs are being sought to erect the metal railings we already have.
Roof Leaking adjacent  to reception area – The Chairman commented that the roof had been leaking, costs are being sought to replace the offending area.
Tearoom – The Chairman commented that a Member of staff had resigned and at present the vacancy would not be filled, but additional hours are being cover by other members of staff.
Christmas Market on Sunday 13th December 2015 4-8pm.

Brownshore Playgroup – Lease the clerk read out comments from the solicitor, Members discussed the comments, the email will be forwarded to the Playgroup for their input
Rent – The Chairman commented that the playgroup have asked for a rent reduction on the space they wish to relinquish, the area will be measured and the rent calculated for the next meeting.
Disabled Parking – A letter has been received from St. John’s PCC regarding the carpark at the Community Centre, which does not have any designated parking for the disabled.  A sign has now been erected marking the space  nearest the main door and the church will be notified.
6.  ECC – Phase 10 Refurbishment – The Chairman commented that this phase will cover roof replacement & car park works.
7.  Finance

The Clerk presented to the meeting statements of  receipts and payments up to the 31st October 2015 all centres,
Essington Community Centre – proposed by Councillor Denise James  seconded by Councillor Maureen Billingsley and carried.
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The Pavilions Broad Lane – proposed by Councillor Bob Bradburn  seconded by Councillor Bert Gibbons and carried.
Long Lane Open space –  proposed by The Chairman and carried.
Long Lane Teddy Bears – proposed by the Chairman and carried.
High Hill – proposed by Councillor Bryn Whitehouse  seconded by Councillor Peter Lever and  carried.
Tea Room –  proposed by the Councillor Mandy Cole seconded by Councillor June Smallman & carried.
8.  Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be on Monday 1st February 2016 at 7.00pm
9.  CLOSURE
CHAIRMAN:





DATE:
